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The 2011 Special Olympics Ontario 
Winter Games are coming to Thunder 
Bay!  From January 20th to the 23rd, 
more than 300 athletes with intellectual 
disabilities will be participating in the 
sports of downhill skiing, snowshoeing, 
curling, figure skating, speed skating, 
and cross-country skiing.  Many of our 
local athletes will be participating in the 
Winter Games for the first time, while 
others are seasoned pros.  Pat Newman 
even brought home a bronze medal 
from the 1994 World Games in 
Newhaven, Connecticut!  
 
Over the past 40 years Special 
Olympics has grown from a modest 
program serving local athletes to 
become the world’s largest movement 
dedicated to promoting respect, 
acceptance, inclusion, and human 
dignity for people with intellectual 
disabilities through sports. 
 
Thunder Bay Family Network (TBFN) 
has proudly supported the Winter 
Games through the “Adopt an Athlete” 
program.  TBFN has “adopted” two 
athletes, one sponsored through 
Johnsen Insurance.  Jared Jennings, 
will be competing in alpine advanced 
giant slalom, advanced slalom and 
advanced super G races.  These races 
take place at the Mount Baldy Ski Area 
on the 21st and 22nd, between 9:30am 
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and 4pm.   
 
The second athlete, Claire Ann Beatty, 
will be competing in cross country 
100M, 500M and 1K races.  These 
races take place at Kamview Nordic 
Centre on the 21st and 22nd between 
9:30am and 5pm.   
 
One of TBFN’s own ICAN! participants, 
Thomas Boyes, will be competing in 
snowshoeing.  Come out and cheer on 
these wonderful athletes as they strive 
to accomplish their best! 
 
For more information on the Special 
Olympics Winter Games, visit their 
website at 
www.specialolympics2011games.com  
 
 

“Nothing about me 
without me”

South African Proverb

 

 
Our L ocal Ath letes!  
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The ICAN! Program has been busier 
than ever.  The last few months of 
2010 were so much fun and 
everyone enjoyed a great 
Halloween party and delicious 
Christmas potluck.  We continue to 
see new faces come out to join us 
and the online ICAN Tyze group is 
becoming a wonderful tool for 
keeping everyone connected on a 
regular basis.  Please visit our 
online calendar at www.tbfn.ca for 
upcoming activities.  ICAN! is held 
each Wednesday from 7pm-9pm at 
the Northwood Kinsmen Centre.  
The cost per visit is $3 or $10 for a 
month.  Anyone over the age of 18 
is welcome.  If you, or someone you 
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know, has a special talent 
to share with our ICAN! 
group, we would love to 
hear from you.  For more 
information please contact 
Sharon Bak at 
sharon@tbfn.ca or 577-
0034. 

  

 

 
 

 
Smiles and fun at the Christmas potluck! 

   

 

Samantha Biggs  
 
I am honoured to join the Thunder Bay 
Family Network as a Community 
Connector. Having grown up in 
Thunder Bay and lived elsewhere for 
the last few years, I am enjoying the 
opportunity to utilize and develop my 
connections within the community. I 
enjoy spending time outdoors, meeting 
new people, and spending time with 
friends and family.  Within my role as 
Community Connector, my goal is to 
support and help build the confidence 
of people living with disabilities. I am 
thrilled to join such an enthusiastic and 
inspiring group of people at the 
Thunder Bay Family Network.  
 
John Crilly  
 
HI!! My name is John. I am 1 of 3 new 
Network Connectors recently brought 
on by the Thunder Bay family Network. 
It is an interesting challenge, and I look 
forward to the months ahead. 
A little about me; I was a long time 
construction worker out of The Toronto 
area. In 1995, I decided to take a new 
journey, and went to George Brown 
College. In 1997 I graduated with 
Honors from the Human Services 
Program. My professional career 
started shortly after that as a casual 
support worker dealing with homeless 
men in Toronto. I moved rapidly 

 
 
through that agency from casual 
worker to a permanent Management 
Position for the City of Toronto.  In 
2003 I took a sabbatical from the 
helping profession to do some work on 
personal growth, a journey that brought 
me Thunder Bay in 2007.  
Shortly after that I had the immense 
luxury of being introduced to and 
working with a very special gentleman 
with Autism who help me to decide that 
I wanted to explore this profession 
more and I registered in the 
Developmental Services Program at 
Confederation College. During one of 
my classes I was able to see the “Ties 
that Bind’ video and was moved by the 
work that the PLAN Institute had done 
and completely embraced their vision. 
In my quest to find out more about 
them, I was introduced to Sharon Bak 
and found out that PLAN was in 
partnership with Thunder Bay Family 
Network. When the position of Network 
Connector was presented I jumped at 
the opportunity. 
I look forward this initiative up to and 
beyond March 31st 2011, and helping 
this grow into a bright future with the 
vision of giving all people the right to 
choose their own path. 
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Robin Dzijacky  
 
Hello! My name is Robin Dzijacky and I 
am one of Thunder Bay Family 
Network’s new Community 
Connectors. My husband, Larry, and I 
were both born and raised here in 
Thunder Bay and we have three 
children: Colin, 18, Alannah, 16, and 
Brendan, 13, who attends the 
Community Living Class at Pope John 
Paul Senior Elementary School. We 
lived in Dryden for nine years and in 
Kitchener and Toronto before that. We 
returned to Thunder Bay five years ago 
to be closer to family and to access 
more services for Brendan.  I am a 
qualified primary/junior teacher who 
also has a background in marketing, 
broadcasting and public relations. 
Because of Brendan’s special needs, I 
am now a stay-at-home mom who only 
takes on contracts that are dear to her 
heart. So here I am. Thunder Bay has 
much to offer but I know very well how 
challenging making meaningful, long-
term connections can be when you 
have a family member with special 
needs.  It is our time to reach out to 
each other and to build a strong, safe 
and secure future for our loved ones 
and ourselves.  I look forward to 
meeting you. 
 

“ICAN is awesome! You get to meet other 
people and socialize with friends.  I like the 
ICAN Tyze because if I can’t come out I can 
read updates on what they’re doing.  I check the 
online calendar so I can see what’s coming up”. 
                            Kim H. (ICAN! participant) 
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A Registered Disability Savings 
Plan (RDSP) Information 
Session is being held on 
January 11th from 6:30pm-8pm.  
This free session is open to 
everyone and will take place at 
the Kinsmen Northwood Centre 
at 609 North James Street.   
 

Volunteers are the heart 
and soul of many 
organizations and 
Thunder Bay Family 
Network is no exception. 
 
We are currently seeking 
volunteers to assist with 
our ICAN! Program as 
well as office and 
administrative duties as 
needed.  Applications for 
Board Members are 
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In November of 2010, TBFN 
received one-time funding 
allowing us to begin facilitating 
circles of support around 
individuals with a disability.  
Requests were sent out for 
expressions of interest and we 
now have eleven families 
participating in the project.  The 
primary tool in this project will be 
Tyze (www.tyze.com), an online, 

social networking tool that is 
designed for enhancing circles of 
support.  Community Connectors 
will be meeting with individuals 
and families to begin the process 
of developing a circle of support. 
We look forward to bringing you 
more information about this 
exciting project in the future. 

always welcome.   
 
If you have a few hours to 
spare and are looking for 
a satisfying and rewarding 
opportunity, please 
contact us for further 
information. 
 
Please visit our website at 
www.tbfn.ca  
 
 

 

 
For more information on volunteer opportunities 
please contact Sharon at 577-0034 or via email 
at sharon@tbfn.ca   
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“I liked drinking root beer and 
eating chocolate bars at the 
Halloween party!” 
      Brendan D. (ICAN! participant) 

If you, or anyone you know, 
may be interested in bringing 
forth your skills, passions, and 
desire to make a difference in 
someone’s life by being part of 
a circle of support, please 
contact us for further 
information. 

Please RSVP to Sharon Bak at 
sharon@tbfn.ca or by calling 577-
0034.  The session will be 
facilitated by Josh Kelly of the 
Independent Living Resource 
Centre. 
 
The RDSP is a tax-deferred 
savings plan for which as many as 

 500,000 Canadians with disabilities 
will be eligible.  The RDSP is a 
financial product that can be 
purchased from most financial 
institutions in Canada.  Visit 
www.rdsp.com for a current list of 
financial institutions offering and 
RDSP. 

Thunder Bay Family Network gratefully 
acknowledges the generous support and 

sponsorship of the Hill City Kinsmen! 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A new year is always a great 
time for reflection.  To ask 
questions:  What did we do right 
in 2010?  What could we have 
done better?  It is also 
appropriate timing, as we 
prepare to attend our PLAN 
Affiliate consortium in 
Vancouver in mid March.   This 
is where affiliates from across 
Canada and the U.S. get 
together to share and compare.  
This gathering is even more 
important as PLAN, PLAN 
Institute and Tyze undergo their 
own strategic evaluation.    Each 
Affiliate has been asked to 
“Showcase” their organization.   
This will provide great learning 
for all, but undoubtedly, will 
demonstrate how each 
organization is unique – meeting 
the needs and values of their 
membership. 
 
As I look at the goals of TBFN – 
Peace of Mind, Relationship 
Building and Capacity Building 
the Board of Directors has 
worked very hard to move 
forward on all of the above.  We 
are definitely excited in how the 
ICAN! Program is becoming a 

self sustaining weekly activity that 
will, hopefully, be lead by the 
participants in this coming year.  
The potential for growth is 
enormous, and is also where we 
see increased community 
connections being made.  We are 
very fortunate to have the Fort 
City Kinsmen as key supporters in 
all that we do.   
 
We also have our fingers on the 
pulse of system change.  Our 
newest Board Member Paul 
Meyer and TBFN’s consultant, 
Mirella Stroink, will be attending 
Thinking Like A Movement retreat 
at the end of January.   This will 
provide our organization with a 
leading edge in the creation of the 
“New Story” thereby strengthening 
our community’s capacity and 
resiliency. 
 
Last of all – How are we doing 
with the biggest question of all 
Peace of Mind? 

 
To me, especially as I’ve recently 
faced some tough health 
challenges, TBFN has made 
some headway but we’re still not 
quite there.  Personally, I need to 

know that there will be others, 
like me that share a similar 
vision regarding my son, 
Lindsey.   I need to know that 
there is an organization that is 
lead by families, who have 
walked in my moccasins – 
persons that truly understand 
my fears.   I need and want an 
objective set of eyes overseeing 
what I leave behind.  My 
Lifespan membership will 
provide that oversight and 
monitoring once I’ve become an 
angel.   Just a few steps closer 
to Peace of Mind.   
 
I am confident, that someday, 
this family led organization will 
receive “gifts” that will provide 
opportunities and legacies that 
will extend beyond our lifetimes, 
and will play a significant role in 
transforming lives and our 
community. 
 
Is Thunder Bay Family Network 
living and breathing our mission, 
vision and values as we move 
forward into 2011?  The 
answer:  Most definitely “Yes”     
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“Our lives begin to end 
the day we remain silent 
on things that matter.” 
 
Dr. Martin Luther King 

As we enter a brand new year, 
I find myself beyond excited 
about all the wonderful things 
happening at TBFN.  The We 
Can With Tyze project is 
something we are very proud 
of.  From the families involved, 
to the staff and Board, a 
significant amount of hard work 
has taken place and we look 
forward to the project’s 
successful conclusion on 
March 31st. 
 
As I continue to meet and get  

to know more and more 
families, I am awestruck by the 
strength and determination I 
see.  Trying new things is 
never easy, however families 
continue to take up the 
challenge and move forward 
with determination and 
strength.  Each time we hold a 
family or ICAN! session, I feel 
reinvigorated and ready to take 
on the world!  Thanks to all of 
you for an amazing year and I 
wish you all joy and happiness 
in 2011!! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 �!��1��#�$� ����
�	�����������������	�

����-��.�	�������	�
��	� �

����)/����#�	����+��	��� �

“I have always been a dreamer; I will always be a d reamer. I have discovered 
that The Power of the Dream gives hope, strength, c ourage, empowerment, and 
brings about profound transformation in individuals  and groups of people, if one 
simple rule is followed - honour the dream by takin g action.” 

Terry Kelly  
 

A group of family and friends of the people 
supported by Community Living Thunder Bay felt 
that participants should have some fun activities 
and decided to put on an annual Christmas party 
starting in 2008, and they have also decided to take 
over the summer picnic at Monty Parks.  This group 
has decided to call themselves The Just for Fun 
Group as the activities they support are just for fun.  
They are a group of volunteers made up of family 
and friends who donate their time and expertise to 
do this for the people supported by services in the 
community of Thunder Bay.  They receive no 
budgeted funding from any agency here in town so 
their fundraising efforts 

directly impact the kinds of activities they are able 
to provide.  Anyone who would like to make a 
donation, work on the committee, get more 
information, or contribute time or ideas can contact 
Mrs. Peggy Marcotte at 767-3152 or Helen Muir - 
 345-2260 or Janet Stewardson – 473-4043 
 
Upcoming Events  
April – Pie sale just in time for Easter – State tuned   
for more information 
June 25th, 2011 The Just for Fun Group is putting 
on a Start of Summer Picnic - More information will 
be forthcoming – Keep the date open 

In December of 2010, the Board approved TBFN’s membership structure.  Various levels of membership are 
available and multiple payment options can be facilitated on an individual basis.  We continue to seek 
sponsorships for those facing financial difficulties.  Membership options are listed below.  Application forms are 
available on our website at www.tbfn.ca    

Organizational Membership  - $50 
Newsletters 
Information on events 
Updates on TBFN activities 
 
Basic Membership  - $50 
Newsletters 
Notice of events, network gatherings, and family information sessions 
Book – Safe and Secure 
Ability to vote at our Annual General Meeting 
From PLAN Canada: 

¨  Three bulletins on topics relevant to planning for a good life 
¨  Two PLANfacts connecting you to the PLAN community 
¨  Monthly e-zine updates with the latest RDSP and community news 
¨  Three ActionPLAN ezines highlighting PLAN’s policy and advocacy work 
¨  For an additional $9.99 you receive a subscription to Abilities Magazine or Exceptional Parent 

 
Tyze Membership  - $250 
All benefits included in basic membership, with the addition of one year’s subscription to Tyze Personal Networks 
(www.tyze.com).  Any Community Connector hours to be billed directly to family 
 
Lifespan Membership  (first year) - $1000 
All benefits included in Tyze membership, with the addition of a Community Connector for one year to establish a circle of 
support  
 
Lifespan Membership  (second and subsequent years) - $650 
All benefits included in first year lifespan membership, with the addition of overseeing and monitoring hours (4 hours) for 
circle of support 
(Any additional Community Connector hours to be billed directly to family) 
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Our Mission:  
 
“We will nurture the 
strengths, dreams and 
enthusiasm of families, 
creating inclusive, caring 
lives for all members 

 

Our Goals:  
 
Peace of Mind 
Relationship Building 
Capacity Building 
 
 
 

“The significant problems we 
face cannot be solved at the 

same level of thinking we 
were at when we created 

them.”   
 

Albert Einstein 
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Mailing Address:  
977 Alloy Drive, 

Unit 15 
Thunder Bay, ON 

P7B 5Z8 
 
 

Main Office: 
Kinsmen 

Northwood Centre 
609 James St. N. 
Thunder Bay, ON 

P7C 4R2 
 
 

PHONE: 
807-577-0034 

 
E-MAIL: 

info@tbfn.ca 

For updates and a 
calendar of events 
please visit us at 

www.tbfn.ca    
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Ten Reasons Why Individuals and Families Believe th at 
Traditional Services and Programs Fail Them 

 
1. Services and supports are based on deficits, so the true 

nature of the person is seldom understood. 
2. Many services cannot be trusted because they do not 

listen to users and, in turn, are not open to innovation, 
experimentation, or training in new values. 

3. Individual service planning downplays the dreams, ideas, 
and goals of the person and family because professional 
knowledge is valued over knowledge learned directly from 
people themselves. 

4. Services label and use language that is disempowering 
and hurtful. 

5. Services assume people’s needs are best met through 
their “programs” (the “continuum of services” is confused 
with individualized supports). 

6. Compliance is valued and people are taught to be passive, 
sometimes through overt things like rules or policies, other 
times more subtly as in when staff assume they know what 
a person’s life should be like. 

7. Resources for supports are inadequate, inappropriate, and 
seldom under the control of the person. 

8. Community services do not understand or utilize genuine 
community, often misinterpreting “community” to mean 
“services in the community”. 

9. People are viewed as clients of services and not 
encouraged to participate in valued social roles in 
community. 

10. Support from staff and volunteers is seen as being more 
important than relationships with friends and family. 

Exert from Pathways to Inclusion: Building a New Story with People and 
Communities by John Lord and Peggy Hutchison

“Tyze is an awesome way to get on the internet and talk to my friends.  I get to read 
about ICAN and all the different stuff happening.  You get to write messages to 
people and they respond pretty fast.  It helps you stay connected”. 
                                                                         Thomas B. (ICAN! Tyze member) 


